BOARD OF TRUSTEES 2002-2003

Jeffrey R. McQuiston, President
Robert Surdyk, First Vice President
Susan Blasik-Miller, Second Vice President
Diane L. Gentile, Secretary
Gary C. Schaengold, Treasurer
Cheryll A. Bennett, Member-at-Large
D. K. Wehner, Member-at-Large
David M. Rickert, Member-at-Large
Navay M. Vaughn, Member-at-Large
Jonathan Hollingsworth, Past President

John M. Ruffolo, Bar Counsel

Carol A. Stefanek, Interim Executive Director



130 West Second Street, Suite 600, Dayton, Ohio 45402-1501

Phone: 937 • 222-7902

Facsimile: 937 • 222-1308 Federal Identification No. 31-1303699

June 17,2003

Rex Havens 107 Windridge Drive Washington, IL 61571

Dear Rex:

First of all, let me apologize for not getting this note off to you sooner, but I have been unable to be in my office since the night of our Annual Meeting due to my back condition. Unfortunately, I am going to have surgery on June 21st, but hopefully, that will take care of the problem and I can return to normal activities after a six to eight week recuperation.

Enough of me. I did receive the certificate and Irish linen "set of rules" which is wonderful. I love them both and thank you very much for sending them to me. Needless to say, you were a big hit with our attorneys. I have received nothing buy favorable comments regarding your performance. People were saying they would like to see you come back again next year, that you were extremely funny and a top class act. The ladies especially appreciated the fact that you were not only humorous, but your act was very clean. Other comments ranged from "lets do this again next year" to "this is the best Annual Meeting of the Dayton Bar Association that I have ever attended".

Again, thank you for entertaining our group, and I wish you much continued success in the future. If there is anything further that you might need from me, please feel free to give me a call.

Sincerely,

Carol A. Stefanek

Interim Executive Director

Carol Steforth